Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)
re: planning application
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your question is shown below.

You asked:
We are requesting copy of Council’s decision (draft/minutes/notes) on 9 Uppingham Close LE56HT
Answer:

I can confirm that the Council holds the information you are seeking, however this type of information falls under the Environmental Information Regulations 2004 and we have therefore dealt with your request under this Legislation.
To clarify the Council’s response, the EIR provide a right of access to recorded environmental information held by public authorities, unless reasons to refuse or exceptions to disclosure (lawful reasons under EIR to withhold information) apply. 

In addition, any disclosure made under the EIR is judged to be made to the world-at-large, and not to a particular person for a specific purpose. 

All responses issued are published (suitably anonymised to remove the identity of requesters) to the wider world via the Council’s FOIA disclosure log at: 

Leicester City Council - FOI Directory
After consideration of your request for the disclosure of draft reports, minutes and notes in relation to the planning application for the above property (now withdrawn by the applicant), information has been withheld from disclosure as the Council considers that the provisions of the exception to disclosure contained at Regulation 12(4)(d) and 12(4)(e) of the EIR, that states:
(4) For the purposes of paragraph (1)(a), a public authority may refuse to disclose information to the extent that
(d) the request is for unfinished documents; 
(e) the request involves the disclosure of internal communications.
The use of these exceptions is subject to a public interest test where we have had to balance the public interest in withholding the information against the public interest in disclosure. 

The Council acknowledges that there is public interest in the activities being undertaken with pre-application discussions. 
There is public interest in allowing public authorities to withhold draft information which if disclosed, would reduce its ability to negotiate or cause reputational damage or loss of customer confidence. To clarify, where disclosure may cause unwarranted reputational damage to a public authority or another organisation whose information it holds, which may in turn damage its commercial interests or cause detrimental impact on its other negotiations. 
Also, there is no public benefit because the application has been withdrawn by the applicant.
The Council recognises the need for openness and transparency however in respect of the arguments for non-disclosure and having considered the public interest, we have decided not to release the requested information. 
To assist you, all correspondence linked to the planning application can be accessed on the Council’s Planning Portal, please use the following link: 
Planning Register - Leicester City Council
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
